

The Carbiner

"For sport and good fellowship"



Edition Number 3 for 2015 – 12 March, 2015

In this edition:

CC South Australia- Adelaide Cup Luncheon
CC Tasmania- Racing Luncheon
Coming Club Events



THE CARBINE CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA ADELAIDE CUP LUNCHEON



CCSA Committeeman Peter Lewis, Secretary John Condon & Hon Henry Plumptre

Please forward articles for inclusion in The Carbiner by email to Merv Hill at carbiner@netspace.net.au

CARBINER 3-2015

The Endeavour Homes Pavilion at Morphettville was again the venue for The Carbine Club of South Australia's TATTSBET ADELAIDE CUP LUNCHEON celebrating the 145th running of the Cup.

From the elevated balcony of the Endeavour Homes Pavilion, 488 Members and their Guests could view the lush green track upon which the 2015 Adelaide Cup would be run on Monday 9th March, 2015.

The Adelaide Cup Luncheon is the first Luncheon following the CCSA's Annual General Meeting and it was pleasing to be able to accommodate a capacity crowd.

In attendance for the first time was the newly appointed Governor of South Australia, His Excellency the Honorable Hieu Van Le AO in his role as Patron of the Carbine Club of South Australia.

Also, for the first time was the newly elected CCSA President Bernie Lange who headed up the top table and hosted several notable Guests not the least our Special Member and Past Patron Sir Eric Neal AC CVO.

Guest Speaker for the Luncheon was the highly qualified Hon Henry Plumptre who was recently honoured with the HTBA President's Award. A softly spoken Englishman who has spent four decades of dedication and achievement across two hemispheres, advising the best thoroughbred breeding operations in Australia, the UAE and Asia. The Hon. Henry Plumptre is Managing Director of H.H. Sheikh Mohammed bin Rashid Al Maktoum's Darley Operations in Australia. Henry spoke of his experiences including his contact with Royalty in the UK. He related too, some stories and for the benefit of history, they shall remain as historical comments.

Another bracket of quality entertainment was Comedian Paul Martel who held the stage for 25 minutes with his masterly presentation of his "gags" and stories to an attentive audience.

Earlier in the programme, Caillin Howard and Tony Flanegan, new Members, were presented with their Club Ties and Name Badges by President Bernie Lange. Tony has transferred from CCNT and although they could not be in attendance, Andrew Fagan transferring from CCACT and Jake Parkinson, transferring from the CCSA Associate Member category were welcomed to the CCSA.

The benefitting Charity for the day was the "Make a Wish Foundation" and \$4,890 was raised plus a personal donation of \$250.00. This was added to by the generous support of SATAB who made available \$500.00 to our MC Terry McAuliffe who had made three selections in the Cup and all the winnings will go to the Foundation.

On the Saturday, Shamardashing won the 2015 Carbine Club Handicap run over 1950 metres. Ridden by Jordan Childs and trained by Darren Weir, Shamardashing came from last to first to win the Carbine Club Classic and President Bernie Lange made the presentation to the winning connections.



(Thanks to John Condon, Secretary CCSA for the report and pics)

Shamardashing's win in the Carbine Club Handicap –(photo finish courtesy SAJC)

Carbine Club Congress – Perth March 2016 – make sure you are on the mailing list for information on this event!

Contact Lloyd Meredith to put you on the mailing list for Congress info and updates
lloyd.meredith@bigpond.com



CARBINE CLUB OF TASMANIA – RACING LUNCHEON

The Tasmanian Club celebrated racing at Tattersalls Park, Hobart on Friday, 6 Feb with a luncheon for around 250 members and guests.

Special guest was Chris Munce, recently retired champion jockey, who has now taken up training. Expertly interviewed by racing enthusiast and Carbine Club member Steve Adermann, Chris spoke of the trainers and winners in his life and then took a range of questions from the floor.

A feature of this luncheon was the twilight race meeting that commenced at the conclusion of the lunch – the meeting featured the 2015 Tasmanian Derby and Carbiners and their guests were able to stay on at their tables, strategically placed in the Members area of the Race Club, and enjoy the 8 event card which included the Carbine Club 3YO Plate.



Earlier in the luncheon a Racing Panel including Colin McNiff from Radio TAB and Peter Staples from TasRacing and Sky gave expert commentary on the form for the Derby and also for the Hobart Cup which was run later that weekend.



Steve, Colin & Peter search for a winner for the big crowd at the CCTas Racing Luncheon

(Thanks to Steve Adermann for info & Trent Sayers, CCTas Scty for pics)

Carbine Club Congress – Perth March 2016 – make sure you are on the mailing list for information on this event!

Contact Lloyd Meredith to put you on the mailing list for Congress info and updates
Iloyd.meredith@bigpond.com

	Coming Events for your Diary:
QLD	14 Mar Gold Coast Stakes Members+1, GCTC
NSW	20 Mar Autumn Racing Luncheon, Royal Randwick
PNG	20 Mar Members Only Lunch, Bacchus Restaurant, Airways Hotel
The Carbine Cub	27 March Cricket World Cup 2015 Final Luncheon MCG
QLD	30 March AGM, Southport Yacht Club
NSW	17 Apr AFL Luncheon
PNG	8 May SP Hunters Rugby League Luncheon, Gateway Hotel
Singapore	15 May Racing Luncheon
PNG	12 Jun Members Seafood Luncheon, Yacht Club
PNG	3 Jul BSP Pacific Games Luncheon, Gateway Hotel
Vanuatu	14 Aug Racing Luncheon
PNG	4 Sep Rugby World Cup Luncheon, Crowne Plaza

THE CARBINE CLUB OF WA INVITES YOU

to join with CARBINE CLUB MEMBERS and **PARTNERS** from all parts of the Carbine Club World at the

13TH CARBINE CLUB INTERNATIONAL CONGRESS

to be staged at the

RENDEZVOUS GRAND HOTEL 8 -13 MARCH 2016